
May 2023 

Dear parent/carer, 

Re: the Archbishop of York award in year 7 

As you may be aware, your child has been working since November 2022 in their RE 

lessons to complete various aspects of the fantastic Archbishop of York award. This 

award recognises year 7 pupils who have tried to develop their Christian-based 

leadership skills while helping their local communities. Thus far, your child has studied 

what it means to be a servant leader through the examples of some great Christian 

leaders such as Dr. Martin Luther King Jnr. and Bethany Hamilton. They have also 

raised awareness of 2 local charities, the Olive branch food bank and Galloways which 

helps visually impaired people. Additionally, every year 7 pupil created an Easter card 

which was bundled up and sent to 9 different residential homes across the Lancaster 

and Morecambe area. Finally, during the summer term, your child’s form tutor will help 

them carry out a litter pick across the school grounds as their 4th volunteering act. 

With all of this in mind, your child’s RE homework is to plan, carry out and 

review their 5th and final Archbishop of York volunteering task. To do this, they will 

need to have completed both sides of their "Planning my community volunteering 

project" sheet (example below – spare copies have been attached to the home 

learning task set for your child on Firefly) BEFORE they carry out their volunteering 

project. They will also need to have spoken to you about what they intend to do to 

make sure that their chosen project is suitable for someone of their age to do. 

 

 



I have copied below the chart provided by the Archbishop of York award which gives a 

list of many projects that your child could consider. This list is not comprehensive and 

does allow for your child to come up with their own idea for their 5th project. Ideally, this 

should help someone or a group in your community if possible. 

Your child should also make sure that at least one person (but preferably more) writes 

a note or letter to confirm that they have indeed carried out their volunteering project. 

This person can be you or any other responsible adult. If your child gets any thank you 

cards or notes, they should attach these as well - the more evidence, the better. 

 



Page 2 of the “AoY award projects record” sheet (example at foot of page 2 of this letter 
– spare copies have been attached to the home learning task set for your child on 
Firefly) must also be completed and returned with their planning sheet to their RE 
teacher AT THE START OF THEIR  FIRST RE LESSON BACK AFTER THE HALF 
TERM BREAK (i.e. during the week beginning Monday 5th June). 

This final volunteering project, alongside their planning sheet, evidence sheet and their 
3 completed Archbishop of York award booklets will provide the RE department with 
the evidence we need to decide upon the appropriate level of award that your child’s 
efforts throughout the year deserve. A certificate, badge and pen will be presented to 
your child before the end of the summer term. 

If you have any questions about any aspect of your child’s Archbishop of York award or 
this homework, please contact your child’s RE teacher using the standard Parent Line 
process. 

Yours sincerely, 

Ian Russell 

(Second in RE Department) 

 

 

 


